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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)

MONDAY 27th JUNE 2005 
HEADED ITEM NO. 2
SPEED LIMIT REVIEW 

Regulations governing the new metric speed limit system came into force on 20th January last, following which there are now four statutory speed limits signed under the new system:

· 120 km/h, replacing the old 70 mph limit

· 100 km/h, replacing the old 60 mph limit

· 80 km/h, new limit for non-national routes

· 50 km/h, replacing the old 30 mph limit.

In addition, there are two special limits, the introduction of which is subject to public consultation:

· 60 km/h, replacing the old 40 mph limit

· 30 km/h, new limit for areas where there is high activity by vulnerable users.

Changeover to the new system was successfully achieved throughout the South Dublin County Council area, and all signs required as part of the initial metrication were in place by the due date. As required under the Regulations, recommendations on all further changes will be subject to a public consultation process prior to implementation.                   

Review of Current Limits 

Following the initial changeover to the new metric speed limits, the Roads and Traffic Department carried out a preliminary countywide review to identify and recommend changes where there are anomalies in the current limits.  The preliminary review was subsequently updated in accordance with the DoT Guidelines that were published at the end of April 2005.  This review is now at an advanced stage and is being presented to the Members for consideration at the June 2005 Area Committee Meetings.  The proposed programme for the public consultation process and drafting of bye-laws is as follows:

07/06/2005
Initial formal presentation to Terenure/Rathfarnham Area Committee




21/06/2005
Initial formal presentation to Lucan/Clondalkin 

Area Committee




27/06/2005
Initial formal presentation to Tallaght Area Committee




01/07/2005
Formal submission to Garda Commissioner (one month to respond)




01/08/2005
Public notice in Newspaper (1 month for submissions)




August 2005
Consider submissions from public and prepare final draft of Bye-Law




September 2005
Formal presentation to Area Committee Meetings




October 2005
Formal presentation to County Council Meeting and making of Bye-Law




Draft Bye-Law to be completed before end of June 2005 for submission to Garda Commissioner and for subsequent public display at end of August.

Introduction of Special Speed Limits

Following the review of current speed limits, Roads and Traffic Department has begun a survey to identify and recommend suitable locations where the new 30 Km/h special speed limit might be introduced (e.g. at particular schools).  The above survey of all schools will be carried out in accordance with the Guidelines published by the DoT at the end of April 2005.  The Guidelines have been issued to all Councillors.  Each school will be examined on an individual basis.  It is expected to have a preliminary report available in November 2005 on the initial findings of this survey.  The preliminary report will indicate recommended locations, associated safety measures, costings and implementation timeframe.

